
 

 

Upcoming Medicaid Pharmacy Benefit Changes 

Neighborhood News – October 2024 
 
Effective October 1, 2024, Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island will implement changes to our Medicaid 
Pharmacy Formulary: 

 

• Basaglar and Semglee will be removed from the Medicaid Formulary. 

• Insulin Glargine-YFGN, Lantus and Rezvoglar will be the preferred long-acting insulin products. 
 

Medicaid members currently using Basaglar & Semglee products will need to obtain a new prescription for one of 
the preferred insulin products. It’s important for providers to begin transitioning affected patients to ensure 
continuous care. 

 

Please note, there will be no changes to the coverage of short-acting insulins under this update. 

 

Note: These formulary changes are applicable only to Medicaid members and do not affect Commercial or 

INTEGRITY (MMP) members. 

 
 
 


